
NORTHWEST EMC, INC. 
22975 NW Evergreen Parkway, Suite 400 
Hillsboro, OR  97124 
 
March 30, 2005 
 
Dear Application Examiner: 
 
On behalf of  Intermec Corporation, Northwest EMC  Inc is submitting this application for the 
Class II Permissive Change of Intermec’s EM3420 transmitter, FCC ID: EHAEM3420. It is a 
CDMA radio module. It was granted limited modular approval as a portable device for use in 
Intermec’s handheld computer, Model 700C.   There have been no changes to the radio or its 
antenna.  Approval is sought for use in a new co-located radio configuration as described below.   
 
The 700C can be configured with up to three co-located radio modules (CDMA (or GSM), 
802.11b/g and Bluetooth).  Please note that the CDMA and GSM radios are never installed in the 
same 700C.  Each radio transmits through its own antenna.  The CDMA radio, FCC ID: 
EHAEM3420, was previously authorized to be collocated with an 802.11b radio, FCC ID: 
HN22011B-2.  That radio is being replaced by a new 802.11b/g radio, FCC ID: EHA2610CF. 
 
This Class II application demonstrates compliance with FCC requirements while the EM3420 
module (FCC ID: EHAEM3420) installed in the 700C is co-located with the new 802.11b/g 
radio, FCC ID: EHA2610CF).    
 
The technical reports and exhibits demonstrate compliance with FCC rules 47 CFR 22H and 
24E, and 2.1093. 
 
Your efforts in reviewing this application are greatly appreciated. 
 
Best regards, 
 

 
 
Greg Kiemel, Director of Engineering 
Northwest EMC, Inc.   


